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Esme Wren,

Editor,

Channel 4 News

esme.wren@itn.co.uk 

Dear Ms. Wren,

Evros Incident – August 15th, 2022

As you may be aware, on August 15th, the Hellenic Police traced 38 asylum seekers in 
the Greek shores of the Evros River and transferred them in the Reception Center of 
Fylakio. All 38 were in good health. Previously, according to their statement, these 38 
asylum seekers were “stranded” on an islet, in the Evros River.

This incident was reported by Channel4.

I am writing on behalf of the Greek Government to bring to your attention new 
information that has come to light regarding the events that took place on the Greek-
Turkish border this August and which your news channel covered on August 12th and 
August 16th, 2022.  

In these articles your reporting stated, among other allegations:

1. That the immigrants were in Greek territory and Greece was amiss in not rescuing 
them.

2. That there was a dead child among the immigrants and that the government 
“refused to allow aid workers access” etc. “How many more have to die before the 
Greek government allows someone to help?”
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3. That a second child was at imminent health risk, “in critical condition, and the fear 
is that she’ll die too.”

As you will recall, Greece’s position from the beginning was that the 38 migrants were 
located outside Greek territory, therefore inside Turkish territory. And that furthermore 
even at that point, no proof of the demise of such a child existed. 

On the first point, Greece was called on by international media, your news channel 
included, to urgently act to save the lives of 38 people in peril. Your assumption had 
been that the migrants were on Greek territory. Under that assumption, we understand 
that the concern for their wellbeing would lead to calls for Greece to take action. 
Nevertheless, as we maintained at the time, and can now conclusively prove, that 
assumption was false. 

On Thursday 15th September, the NGO HumanRights360, who represents the group of 
38 asylum seekers at the European Court of Human rights, and who had been very 
critical of the Greek government’s position that Greece could not in fact intervene, 
conceded that the islet is indeed located within the territory of Turkey and that they 
had, in fact, been “misled”. 

The Greek Police, the Greek Armed Forces, and the Greek government had the same 
position from the beginning: that the islet was on Turkish territory. Had we acted, 
Greece would have violated Turkish borders. Recall an event which occurred in 2018, 
on the same Greek – Turkish border, when two Greek soldiers were arrested by Turkey 
for accidentally entering Turkish territory while conducting a night patrol and were 
held for 5 months on suspicion of espionage. Their trial is still pending in Turkey. Also 
please be reminded that Turkey has been escalating its rhetoric against Greece, calling 
into question the sovereignty of Greek islands, the Turkish President going so far as 
to proclaim that they will “come at night” – meaning, that they are threatening to 
invade Greece.

Considering all the above, had Greece heeded the calls to violate Turkish borders for 
purported humanitarian reasons, it could have provoked a major geopolitical incident.

Furthermore, on the second point, it is clear now from the facts and all photographic 
evidence that there is no missing child, not to mention a dead child.
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The filling to the European Court of Human Rights referred to 4 children (born 2013, 
2013, 2017 & 2018); these children are all alive and well in Greece. No fifth child was 
reported. Moreover, no fifth child appears in any pictures: in fact, all the children 
shown in all the released pictures are fortunately alive and well. Today, her parents 
claim not to remember where they buried her, not to have marked the grave and not 
to have taken a single picture of the grave. They now claim they do not want her body 
exhumed for her to be buried with dignity, and no longer wish to speak of the matter. 

Finally, on the third point, the second child which was supposed to have been stung 
by a scorpion was in good health. No person was in need of hospitalization after their 
initial check-up.

This incident had complicated parameters which took time to investigate, 
and potentially severe geopolitical repercussions which merited very careful 
handling. 

We are certain that a respected news organization such as yours, which has high 
journalistic standards, will take immediate steps to inform your viewers as, in light of 
the new information, it would hardly be an exaggeration to claim that Greece was 
unfairly criticized, and its reputation wrongfully tarnished. 

We are always available for any further questions.

Thank you in advance. 

Your sincerely,

Notis Mitarachi


		2022-09-19T09:52:04+0300




